


 
 

 

August 11, 2010 

 

 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Please accept this letter as Iowa State University’s endorsement for the Ames Intermodal Facility 

Expansion project under consideration.  This expansion would complete the envisioned 

Intermodal Facility project for Ames and ISU, significantly improving transportation services, 

locally and regionally, for Ames residents and ISU students; and it would be the catalyst for a 

very significant redevelopment of a major commercial district in Ames.  

 

The expanded Intermodal Facility proposed in this second TIGER grant application will allow 

the community’s award-winning CyRide bus system to be located in this facility, which will be 

the final link in the transportation network serving Ames and ISU.  The expanded facility also 

will provide 339 additional parking spaces, which are greatly needed for this community to move 

forward with a revitalization of the Campustown business district as well as provide enough 

parking revenue to support a local shuttle service connecting this facility and its alternative 

transportation modes with the Iowa State campus and the community.   

 

Campustown, which is adjacent to the ISU campus, is an important commercial center in Ames.  

An improved Campustown enhances the overall image of the city and university, which helps 

attract students.  Over the past several months, ISU and the City of Ames have been working 

with a developer to revitalize Campustown.  Additional parking and a transportation link to 

CyRide are key to this redevelopment effort, which could spur an additional $500 million in new 

investments and new jobs.  We are well on our way with this redevelopment project, and through 

our partnership with the U.S. Department of Transportation, we can realize the full potential of 

this facility.  

 

Additionally, the expanded Intermodal Facility project calls for a bike path extension through the 

ISU Arboretum to allow connections from west Ames through the facility and Campustown to 

the Iowa State campus and points beyond.   

 

Iowa State will donate the land where the facility will be located with a value of more than $2 

million.  Improving public transportation is a high priority for the region, the community, the 

university and its students.  This project will also contribute to the university’s sustainability 

efforts and reduce carbon emissions. 

 



The City of Ames and Iowa State University have a long history of cooperation in many areas.  

One of the best examples is the development of the Cy-Ride transportation system, which 

provides more than 5.3 million rides to Ames residents and ISU students annually.  We also have 

jointly developed a public ice arena facility and a joint aquatic center, which just opened to the 

public this summer.   

 

I urge the Department of Transportation to approve funding for this Intermodal Facility Project 

expansion because of the improvements it will bring to mobility in Ames and the region, and 

because of the very significant economic development it will generate.   

 

Thank you for your consideration of our request. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gregory L. Geoffroy 

President 
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